
 
TOWN OF NEEDHAM, MASSACHUSETTS 

          PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
                    HIGHWAY DIVISION 

               500 Dedham Avenue, Needham, MA 02492 
Telephone (781) 455-7550, FAX (781) 449-9023 

 

NOTICE 
  

Road Improvement Notification 
 

Central Ave (Glover Rd to Forest St)    
 

Milling Night Work;  

The milling of Central Ave. from Glover Rd to Forest Street is scheduled to begin Friday, 
September 6th at 9PM.  The construction crew will use a large machine to remove 1.5” inches of 
failed asphalt from the surface of the roadway.  The machine will load the material directly into 
haul trucks.  This night work will be noisy at times due to heavy equipment and back up alarms 
on the haul trucks.  This work will be completed before the morning commute. 

 
Casting work during the day; 
The following week sewer, drain and water casting will be adjusted during the daytime. This 
work will take about two days to complete. (Weather permitting) 
 
Paving Night Work; 
Following the casting adjustments, the roadway will be paved on September 13th Starting at 
9PM (Weather permitting). This night work will be noisy at times due to heavy equipment and 
back up alarms.  This work will be completed before the morning commute.  

 

Electronic message boards will be used to update residents and commuters. 

 

For DPW project updates, please visit:  www.needhamma.gov/constructionalerts  

 

Thank you for your cooperation and support. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact the Department of Public 
Works Highway Division at (781) 455-7550, between 7:00 a.m. and 3:30 p.m., Monday – 
Friday, or email rhoyland@needhamma.gov.                                               


